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October 29, 2012 

 

 

NOTICE CANCELLING PREHEARING CONFERENCE 

(Set for Monday, October 29, 2012, at 10:00 a.m.) 

 

 

Re: In the Matter of the Petition of Puget Sound Energy, Inc. for a Determination of 

Emissions Compliance, Docket UE-121594 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On October 23, 2012, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) issued a notice of prehearing conference (Notice) for October 29, 2012, to 

establish the status of the above matter and establish a procedural schedule.  The Notice 

stated that if the parties were close to concluding their less formal exchange of 

information and were confidently approaching finality that will result in an agreed 

outcome via stipulation, the Commission would cancel the prehearing conference. 

 

On October 26, 2012, Commission Staff filed with the Commission its report on 

Greenhouse Gas Emissions Performance Standard in the Context of PSE’s Acquisition of 

the Ferndale Generation Stations.  Due to the recent developments outlined in Staff’s 

report, it appears that the prehearing conference scheduled for Monday, October 29, 

2012, at 10:00 a.m., is not necessary and should be cancelled. 1 

 

NOTICE IS GIVEN That the prehearing conferenced scheduled for October 29, 

2012, at 10:00 a.m., is cancelled. 

 

 

 

DENNIS J. MOSS 

Administrative Law Judge 

                                                 
1
 On October 26, 2012, Judge Moss sent an email to all parties cancelling the October 29, 2012, 

prehearing conference. 


